
PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION REPORT 2017-2018 

 

General body meeting of the Parent Teacher Well Wishers Association of  the Little 

Flower College Guruvayoor for the academic year 2017-2018 was held at the college 

auditorium on 12/11/2017 at 2.30 pm presided by the PTA President Rev. Sr. Dr. Treesa 

Domanic. The meeting began with the invocation to God. Smt. Sobitha Joy, Assistant 

Professor, Department of Malayalam, delivered the welcome speech. PTA Secretary 

Rev.Sr.Dr.Moly Clare presented the PTA report of the academic year 2016-17. 

Rev. Sr. Dr. Treesa Domanic  delivered the Presidential address. In her presidential address, 

the principal made a brief evaluation of the achievements made by the college in the past 

academic year including 49
th

 position in NIRF Ranking. Sister pointed out that Little Flower 

Family excels in quality education and she also high lightened the fact that God has blessed 

the efforts of the college by providing good results in the past academic year. Along with the 

curricular activities students showed their merit in co-curricular activities .The achievements 

in D Zone and Interzone competitions were also mentioned.She enlightened the parents about 

the necessity of having a rapport with the children.Also the negative impacts of social media 

on students were pointed out. 

It was followed by a discussion led by PTA vice president Mr. T S Nizamudheen. He 

stressed the importance of the role of parents and teachers in the overall development of the 

students and about social media addiction in youngsters .He also pointed the necessity of 

having an emotional attachment with the institution in which a student learn to reach the 

heights of excellence. In the discussion session, the parents expressed their contentment in 

entrusting the students in L.F.College with a great hope. 

Next was a session led by Mr.Justin P.G, Asst. Prof. Department of Sanskrit, which 

gave a short description on the facilities and courses offered by the collegewith the help of a 

power-point presentation. He also enlightened the parents about the danger zones hidden in 

the way of the children and the need of a responsible parenthood. Principal Rev. Dr. Sr. 

Treesa Domanic had an interactive section with the parents. After that PTA members were 

elected. Following were members. 

1. Mr. A.A Shaju Varghese 

2. Adv. Shaji P Mathew 



3. Mr.T.N Murali 

4. Mr M.C Madankumar 

5. Smt. Shyla Rani MM 

 

These members introduced themselves. Smt. Moly P.P, Assistant Professor, Department 

of Chemistry,  proposed vote of thanks to each and every person. The meeting was 

dispersed with national anthem at 5.30 pm. 

Mr. A.A Shaju Varghese elected as PTA vice president.  

Four executive meetings were held in this academic year. Following are the programmes 

conducted under the guidance of PTA committee. 

1. Collected PTA membership fee from new admission students. 

2. Class PTA conducted after internal examinations 

3. Merit day conducted and congratulated Rank holders, Ph.D holders among the staff, 

and Award winners. 

4. PTA extended their farewell to the retiring staff members especially the 

Principal.PTA set up an endowment in her name to express their gratitude towards 

her. 

5. A music programme was conducted by Rev. Fr.Paul Poovathinkal as a part of 

benefactors day celebration. 

Extending heartfelt gratitude for the kind co-operation of the PTA members, this 

report is being submitted for valuable suggestions and approval. 

 



 

 

 



 

 


